
From: Springer, Darren [Darren.Springer@vermont.gov] 

Sent: Thursday, September 03, 2015 9:07 PM 

To: Steven A Maj Gen USAF NG VTANG Cray 

CC: Allen, Susan; Kunin, Lisa 

Subject: Fwd: CNGB Communication - VT (UNCLASSIFIED) 

Attachments: Vermont.pdf; ATT00001.htm 

 

 

Gen Cray, 

 

I understand in the past we have shared this with you and sought your recommendations. We 

would welcome your assistance with the attached. 

 

Thank you, 

Darren 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: "Ponder, Russell L Col USAF NG NGB (US)" 

<russell.l.ponder.mil@mail.mil> 

Date: September 3, 2015 at 2:41:04 PM EDT 

To: "darren.springer@state.vt.us" <darren.springer@state.vt.us> 

Subject: CNGB Communication - VT (UNCLASSIFIED) 

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED 

Caveats: NONE 

 

Member of the Governor's staff, 

 

I am forwarding you the attached memo to present to your Governor. The memo 

is from General Frank J. Grass, Chief of the National Guard Bureau requesting 

nominations for eligible Army or Air National Guard general officers to serve as 

the next Chief of the National Guard Bureau. 

 

We are also mailing the hardcopy directly to the Governor. 

 

Please let me know if you have questions or need any additional information. 

 

v/r, 

 

 

Russell L. Ponder, P.E., Colonel, USAF 

Chief, General Officer Management Office 

National Guard Bureau 

Office: 571-256-7334 

mailto:russell.l.ponder.mil@mail.mil
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BB: 571-314-6010 

russell.l.ponder.mil@mail.mil 

Pentagon Rm: 1D157 

 

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED 

Caveats: NONE 

 

mailto:russell.l.ponder.mil@mail.mil


 

NATIONAL GUARD BUREAU 
1636 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON DC  20301-1636 

 

The Honorable Peter Shumlin 
109 State Street 
Pavilion Office Building 

Montpelier, VT 05609-1401 
 

Dear Governor Shumlin: 
 

I will complete my term as the Chief of the National Guard Bureau on 

September 6, 2016.  It has been my distinct honor to serve our great nation 
and the 54 States, Territories and the District of Columbia.  The process to 
select a Chief of the National Guard Bureau is lengthy.  To ensure we are able 

to complete the process by the end of my tour, I am now seeking nominations 
for the next Chief of the National Guard Bureau.  In accordance with the 

United States Code, nominees must be recommended by a governor and be a 
member of the Army National Guard of the United States or the Air National 
Guard of the United States in the grade of lieutenant general or major general 

with at least 10 years of commissioned service in the National Guard.  
Additionally, the officer must possess or be eligible for a top secret security 
clearance, have significant joint experience, and have an extensive background 

in National Guard management. 
 

The Chief’s appointment is for a term of four years and the Chief may be 
reappointed for an additional term.  I respectfully request that your nominee’s 
name arrive at the National Guard Bureau not later than September 30, 2015.  

A negative reply, if appropriate, is requested. 
 

A copy of this correspondence has been provided to your Adjutant 
General.  My point of contact for your staff is Colonel Russell L. Ponder, Chief 
of the General Officer Management Office, at 571-256-7334, or 

russell.l.ponder.mil@mail.mil. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
 

 
 
Frank J. Grass 

General, U.S. Army 
Chief, National Guard Bureau

September 2, 2015 



 


